
 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday, 27 December 2023 

Stewards’ Notice 

Stewards’ Inquiry 

Determination of Inquiry – Person 264647 

On 28th June 2022, Greyhound Racing SA Stewards heard and determined an Inquiry with 

respect to the behaviour of industry participant 264647. 

Stewards conducted an Inquiry relating to the attendance of welfare compliance officers, on 9th May 

2022, at the premises of 264647 and another industry participant 314019.  It was alleged that 264647, 

together with 314019, refused entry to the welfare compliance officers to conduct a kennel inspection. 

Further, stewards conducted an Inquiry into the alleged non-compliance with the Animal Welfare Policy 

on 23rd February 2022, being, failing to implement corrections identified in a non-compliance notice 

issued by welfare compliance officers.  264647 was issued with an on-the-spot penalty notice fine of 

$200.00, but did not pay that fine, therefore resulting in this Inquiry. 

264647 attended the Inquiry, as required, on 29th June 2022. 

Stewards heard the matter and found the following charges substantiated – 

(1) 264647, on 9th May 2022, prevented the carrying out of a kennel inspection at his premises, 

pursuant to GAR 16; 

(2) 264647, on 23rd February 2022, did not comply with the Animal Welfare Policy. 

Stewards ordered the followed the following penalty – 

(1) Suspension of registration for 4 weeks, fully suspended for 6-months from 29th June 2022; 

(2) Fine $200.00 

Further details may be provided for authorised purposes, upon application to Greyhound Racing SA by 

other Controlling Bodies and related entitites. 


